




IDE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 18th September 2013

Present: Barry Hookins, Nick Bradley, Peter Pattison, John Smart, Louise Watson, Chris Bishop, Sarah Tiley, Sally Cooke.

Also in attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk). There was one member of the public present.

Public Participation: see Progress Reports - section f
1.  Apologies for absence: Matt Ward
The new beat manager from Devon & Cornwall Constabulary and representatives of the

Bowhay Farm Site, Solar Farm campaign group were unable to attend as planned.

2.  Declarations of Interest: Chris Bishop declared his interest as an allotment holder.

3.  Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of 17th July 2013 were approved and signed by the Chairman as being a correct record of the meeting.
4.  Progress reports for information:

a.
Cemetery – (Sarah Tiley)

Update on handrail and repairs to fencing: -The fencing along Station Road has been repaired and a handrail has been installed “in the wrong place”.  The contractor will return to put one at the side of the steps where previously agreed and has offered to leave the wrong one in place if the Parish Council would agree to pay cost price for it.    As this was seen to benefit visitors to the cemetery this was proposed and unanimously agreed.  Sarah will contact the contractor to arrange.

To consider quotes for provision of new sign at Station Road entrance: – Sarah had approached four sign-writers but received just one quote of £114 for an aluminium composite sign.  This was approved and Sarah will contact the sign-writers to give the go ahead.

b.    
Neighbourhood Plan - (Chris Bishop)

Chris will take charge of the neighbourhood planning group.  Sue Cloke and Roger Luscombe have been co-opted onto the planning group and will be invited to meet with them.  The group will arrange an exhibition and village meeting in the Memorial Hall for the first half of 2014.

c.   
 Allotments - (Nick Bradley)

There has been no progress with the repair work to the footpath. As there is suitable access for allotment holders at the edge of the MUGA this will not be pursued for another two months. 

There are two allotments not being fully cultivated and the holders have been contacted.  This situation will be reviewed again in the Spring when further action will be considered.

d.
   Coronation Gardens - maintenance contract

Rose advised that “Home Helpers” have been employed to maintain Coronation Gardens.  They will attend twice a month between March and November at a cost of £20 per visit.  They will also be asked to undertake some work to tidy the village car park.

e.
Repair of wall beside steps next to Coronation Gardens
Kevin Taborn has quoted £60 to “make good”.  He has also been asked to paint the railings at the same site as these are becoming shabby.  He quoted £60 for this job.   It was agreed that Kevin should be asked to proceed with these jobs.

f.
Memorial Rose Garden at the entrance to the cemetery - to consider support for Mr Peter Satterly’s proposal
Mr Satterly was present at the meeting and provided letters from Teignbridge DC asking for confirmation from Ide PC that there were no objections to his plan to plant a memorial rose garden at the entrance to the cemetery.  He stated that he had support from the church and several local families and felt confident that the site would be well maintained.  He is not seeking finance from the PC.  It was agreed that a letter of support would be sent.

g. 
Broadband – petition to increase Broadband speed for the village. Rose had written to Mike Dunn, the BT Regional Manager who advised that Ide is due to be connected to fibre-optic high-speed Broadband in the Spring of 2014.  He was not prepared to put this in writing and could not improve on this timetable.

5.   New items arising: 

· Increase in pay-scale for clerk’s wages.  DALC have announced a 1% increase in the pay scale for clerks to take effect 1st April 2013.  In Rose’s case this equates to £16 per annum and the increase was approved.  She is currently paid for 15 hours per month and was asked to record how much time she spends on PC business as this may need to be changed.

· Appointment of Snow Warden:  Dave Black has undertaken this role in the past.  Barry will check with him to see if he is willing to continue.

· Consideration of need for Village Handyman/woman: It was suggested and agreed that an advert be placed in Ide Times for a local handy person to take on small repair jobs around the village throughout the year. 

· British Legion poppy wreath - agreement of donation.  As in previous years a donation of £40 was approved. 

6. 
      Finance:

· Receipts and Payments since 17th July 2013 – The present balance is £6,232.97 with the second precept payment of £3,000 due at the end of September.  Expenditure of £994.32 relates to regular village maintenance, clerk’s wages and the annual audit fee. Payments received were £70 for allotment rents and £329 for cemetery fees.
· The next significant payment will be for the work done to provide handrails, repair fencing and a new sign for the cemetery.
7. 
Recent Planning Applications:

· Land at Whiddon Lane – erection of store for horticultural machinery and implements – application withdrawn
· Maple House, Old Ide Lane - pruning of one tree - application amended and approved with conditions
· Mr C Bishop, 1 Pynes Cottages - addition of conservatory - awaiting decision
· Mr M Stevens, Polehouse Lane - agricultural building - awaiting decision
· Bowhay Farm, Shillingford Abbot - solar panel farm - awaiting decision
· Ide First School - additional classroom - awaiting decision
8. Councillors’ Reports: 

Louise reported that the gulleys at the side of the High Street need clearing before winter sets in - Barry will contact the lengthsmen.

Sarah reported problems with cars parking too close to the stile in the Car Park, causing access difficulty for walkers.  She will monitor the situation and write to the owners if this continues.

9. 
Correspondence Received: 

· Notification from May Gurney of closure of road above mini roundabout.  Date to be confirmed but provisionally 23rd October.  To complete South West Water Utility works linking drainage to West Town Farm area.
· Healthwatch magazine 
· Complaint re overgrown hedge at rear of bungalow in The Green - issue resolved amicably
· Police neighbourhood report
· Notification of Rural Household Skip service - 9th November
· Clerks and Councils Direct magazine
· Notification that Dartline return bus tickets will be accepted on the new evening X9 bus service from Exeter stopping at Ide.
Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 20th November 2013, Ide Memorial Hall, 7:30pm

Minutes Signed……………………………….. 
Date…………………………….

(Mr Barry Hookins – Chairman)

